ABOUT YOUR COUNCIL

Tarvin Parish Council is comprised of the following 10 Councillors - their contact telephone numbers, all dial code 01829, are in brackets:



Cllr. David Cotgreave (740231)

Cllr. Ted Lush (741468)



Cllr. Rob Ford (740371)

Cllr. Peter Ryan (740576)



Cllr. Matthew Pochin (741136)

Cllr. Steve Wiley (740737)



Cllr. Pet Twigg (740509)

Cllr. Ben Dean (07789 278827)



Cllr. Helen Flynn (309300)

Cllr. Sarah Dutton (07722 853120)

To Contact Us via the Clerk:

Mike Hassall, Clerk to Tarvin Parish Council, Roy Cottage, Townfield Lane, Tarvin CH3 8EG e-mail: miketarvinparish@aol.com - telephone 01829 741075

Your Cheshire West Councillors:

Cllr. Harry Tonge (01829 752090)
harry.tonge@cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk
Cllr John Leather (01829 752558)
john.leather@cheshirewestandcheshire.gov.uk



TARVIN TIMES - The Newsletter of Tarvin Parish Council Summer 2019 Newsletter No. 16

PARISH COUNCIL ELECTION MAY 2019

Only ten names were put forward for the eleven vacancies and as a result, the election was uncontested and the ten applicants were duly elected for the next four years.

There is therefore one vacancy on the Council at present.

CO-OPTION OF A COUNCILLOR

If you are interested in how your Parish is looked after and how it develops then why not consider becoming a Councillor? The positions are voluntary and take up as much time as you are prepared to give. The commitment is at least to attend the monthly Parish Council meeting held on a Monday evening.

Councillors represent the views and concerns of the residents of the Parish to the Parish Council and, through it, to the Borough Council.

You must be over 18 and qualify under one of the provisions of Section 79 of the Local Government Act 1972 below:

- * be on the Electoral Register for the Parish, or
- * during the whole of the 12 months preceding appointment:
 - have owned or rented land in the Parish, or
 - ° have worked in the Parish, or
 - * have lived in the Parish or within 3 miles thereof.

If you think that you would enjoy being a Councillor please contact the Clerk or any Councillor for further details. Applications will be considered at the June 2019 Council meeting.

RETIRING COUNCILLORS

Clare Jones and Mike Lloyd are retiring Councillors who have decided not to stand again. We thank them the contribution that they made to the Parish whilst serving as Councillors.